
 
 
 
 
  

CURRENT EXHBIT 
51st Annual Textile Exhibit – August 9th to 
September 27th  
Reception: Friday, August 9th 7-9 PM 
Featuring traditional quilts to experimental fiber works from 
artists all around the Bay Area. The exhibit will also include a 
special showing of historical textile art from the Patterson House 
in Fremont. 
 

UPCOMING EXHBITS 
Serra Center Art Program Reception – Thursday, 
September 26, 5:30 to 7:30 at the Dominican Sisters in 
Mission San Jose – tix $40 contact Leslie McGarry 
lmcgarry@serracenter.org 
 

On the Verge by Nancy Brown – October 4th to 
November 2nd  
Reception: Friday, October 4th 7-9 PM 
 

Annual Holiday for the Arts Show & Sale – December 6th 
– 8th  
HELP NEEDED Our beautiful bar has a “flat tire” – or a broken 

wheel!  Help is needed to repair or replace the wheel(s) as we’d hate 

for it to be missing at our receptions on the patio.  If this sounds like 

something you could help us with, please let me know (email 

tblalock32@comcast.net or 510/490-7565) – Gail Blalock 
 
 

Please support our Business Members 
Coldwell Banker, Lisa Blaylock 
Aria Printing & Shipping, Ken Aria 
Atnip Company Interior Design, Jerry 
Atnip 
Collective Discovery Website Services, 
Lisa Stambaugh 
Mission's Mane Attraction Hair Design, 
Joe & Fernanda Cambra 
What's Happening's Tri-City Voice 
Newspaper, William & Sharon Marshak 
Mission Veterinary Center-Robert 
Tisdale 
Keller Williams Realty, Pat Cote 
Mission Coffee Roasting Company, Don 
& Gael Stewart  
Tavares Realty, Jim & Valerie Tavares 
Berge-Pappas-Smith Chapel of the 
Angels, Louis, Dan & Kevin Smith  
Coldwell Banker, Elaine Arnt 

 

Jan's Art Studios 
Since 1996! 

Consultations in creativity available to 
students of all ages from 5-99 

 
Janice Schafir 

38215 Fremont Blvd., Fremont, 94536 
791-9290 (c) 510-409-2836 

jschafir@sbcglobal.net 
 

www.jansartstudios.com 
 

SAVE THE DATE! UPCOMING PROGRAM 
September 18th RSVP online to visit Glass Artist, Gigi 
Erickson in her Union City studio. Only 12 spaces 
available. 

 
 

 

CALL FOR ARTISTS FOR THE 2019 OLIVE HYDE ART 
GUILD'S HOLIDAY SHOW AND SALE DECEMBER 6, 7, 
& 8, 2019 It's that time of year to think about the Olive Hyde 
Art Guild's annual holiday show and sale. If you were an 
accepted artist in the show this past year with successful 
sales, you are invited to go to our 
website:  olivehydeartguild.org and pull down the Holiday for 
Arts menu. There you will find more information about the 
show, plus applications for returning artists. These 
applications can be submitted electronically or printed out 
and mailed to the post office box listed on the print 
application.  At this time, we only have 17 new artist 
applications and would love to encourage more participation. 
Please encourage any new talent you find to be part of our 
show by encouraging them to check our website and apply to 
have their work screened on September 14, 2019.  Answers to 
artist's questions may also be found on the website.    

 

August 2019 
 

Welcome 
new 

Members! 
 

  
 
 
 

 
PO Box 3072 Fremont, CA 94539-0307          www.olivehydeartguild.org 
Olive Hyde Art Gallery, 123 Washington Blvd, Fremont, CA 94539 
Recreation Supervisor – Gloria Kim, gkim@fremont.gov 510.791.4324 
Recreation Superintendent – Irene Jordahl, ijordahl@fremont.gov 510.494.4322 
Hours – Thursday to Sunday, 12-5 P.M. Gallery Phone 510.791.4357 

 

mailto:tblalock32@comcast.net
mailto:jschafir@sbcglobal.net
http://www.jansartstudios.com/
mailto:gkim@fremont.gov
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Scholarship Chair Dina Rubiolo   

and $2,000 prize winner 

Alyssa Campos 

 
Scholarship Chair Dina Rubiolo    

and $2,000 prize winner 

Shuyan Chen 

 
Finalists Lilian Guo and Aaron 

Godwin 

 

Muses and Moments: Olive Hyde Art Guild Scholarship Awards 

Reception 5.17.2019 

Submitted by Radhika Sharma/ Images by Preston Merchant 
 

Olive Hyde Art Guild’s 2019 Scholarship reception featured six artists and their work; 

the Art Guild felicitated these artists with honorable mentions and a $2000.00 award 

in two categories and a one year membership to the Olive Hyde Art Guild. 

The finalists were seniors Shuyan Chen from American High School, Lillian Guo from 
Mission San Jose High School, and Ashley Lau from Irvington High School.  The finalists 
from Ohlone College were Alyssa Campos, Aaron Godwin and Vanessa White.   

Celebrated guest jurors were artist and guild member, Kay Hille-Hatten, and Carolina 
Gainey-Vejar, gallery curator at the CSU East Bay University Art Gallery.  The four 
honorable mentions received a $250.00 gift card from an art supply store. Ms. Megan 
Olsen, mentor of Shuyan Chen from American High School was the winning High School 
professor. Ms. Olsen received a $500.00 award for classroom art supplies. The six 
artists shared their thoughts about their work, their processes, muses and their future 
plans. 
 
Alyssa Campos $2000.00 Scholarship Prize winner 
Mostly a self-taught artist Alyssa started young and started drawing at the age of 3 or 
4. In the year 2018 she took up a new medium: painting and mixed media 3 D design.  
Her current teacher Dina Rubiolo, the OHAG scholarship chair encouraged her to try 
new mediums. Her personal favorite work, is the mixed media, 3D design clock. The 
wireframe clock took about 15 hours over two weeks to make and is illustrative of the 
passing of time, the inevitable questions of immortality vs. mortality. Alyssa has been 
accepted to Cal State East Bay and will focus on graphic design during her time there. 
Shuyan Chen $2000.00 Scholarship Prize Winner 
“First the idea comes to me. Then I sketch the idea in a thumb nail, and if it appears 
alright, I proceed with them. Then I outline it on canvas and add layers after layers of 
paint till it becomes as detailed as possible.” 
Soft spoken Shuyan spoke at length about her work. “I am fascinated by old traditional 
portraits and hence decided to create these images of European young ladies.” Growing 
up in China, Shuyan had only seen similar paintings in books and online and did not 
have access to museums or tours. While Shuyan started learning about art at age 9, it 
was not until two years ago that she started making these European paintings. Each 
painting takes one to three weeks to create.Shuyan moved to the United States at age 
16 and then became aware of artists and how they could make a career out of passion 
for art. Her future plans include working as an illustrator and going to art college.  
 
To read more about the finalists please visit our website: 
http://olivehydeartguild.org/scholarships/ 
 

 Member News/Exhibits 
Farshid Namei, juried and selected by the National Oil and Acrylic 
Painters Society to be exhibited at their annual Best of America 
show, held at Montgomery Lee Fine Art, Park City, UT.   
 
Adriane Dedic, “Movie Memories” textile art-quilt on exhibit at the 
Grace Hudson Museum in Ukiah, CA.  
 
Stitching California - August 17th Ukiah, CA 
The artwork of three OHAG members have been juried into this exhibit! 

 

 

http://olivehydeartguild.org/scholarships/


  

Officers 

President – Gail Blalock 

Vice-President – OPEN 

Secretary – Jan Quilici 

Treasurer – Kate Mills 

 

Board of Directors 

Programs – Elaina Habel  

Publicity – Seema Gupta 

Ways & Means – Judy Anglin, Nancy Ruskin 

Hospitality Receptions – Karen Dobmeier & 
Lauren Shaver 

Hospitality Programs – Radhika Sharma, Jeanne 
Delp, Irina Eskova, Norma Neto & Open 

Membership – Lorrice Wong 

Business Membership – Pat Finn 

 
Treasurer’s Report 
Cash on hand BOM - $54,477.71 
Income - $100 
Expenses- $1,273.73 
CD + Interest - $10,388.75 
Total assets EOM - $63,692.73 
 
 

President’s Message 
Happy New Year!  This is the first newsletter of the Guild’s new fiscal year, 
which began July 1st, and your Board is off and running.  Membership 
renewals is the first item of business.  If you haven’t sent in your renewal 
yet, please do so soon so that Lorrice Wong is able to include your name in 
the new Membership Roster next month.  Our membership continues to 
grow – Olive Hyde is the place to be! 
 
The Annual Membership and Installation Dinner at Papillon Restaurant in 
June was an opportunity to relax, meet new members, and have fun 
(without worrying about preparing an appetizer, setting up tables and 
chairs, or cleaning up the kitchen!).  A huge thank-you to Susan Johnson, 
Lorrice Wong, and Kay Hille-Hatton for making it all happen so elegantly.  
During the evening, outgoing President Elaina Habel gave special 
recognition to Karen Dobmeier for her many “tech savvy” contributions to 
the Guild.  Karen has been instrumental in setting up our credit card system 
so that we can accept all credit cards for purchases at the Holiday Show & 
Sale.  Elaina also recognized Joan Bobrink for her willingness to serve 
wherever needed, especially for her work on the Nominating Committee.  
Elaina said Joan has an uncanny ability to introduce new people to the Guild 
who become members.  Elaina was also recognized for guiding the Guild 
through a rather demanding year filled with several Board vacancies and 
challenging projects.  Elaina didn’t receive her outgoing President’s gift (as 
is customary) until the August Board meeting where she was presented 
with a beautiful colorful glass vase.  Thank-you, Elaina, for serving as our 
Capitan and steering us through some tumultuous waters. 
 
While the Board took the month of July off, things continued to happen.  The 
artists’ reception for the Members’ Juried Show was the largest in a long 
time.  The exhibit was totally fantastic – the best ever.  Thank you to Chair 
Judy Anglin and Committee Members Susan Longini, Sue Saracco, and 
Diane Leys for putting together a truly memorable show.  Music on the 
patio by the Newark Saxophone Quartet was an added feature of the 
evening. 
 
And then there was the reception for the 51st Annual Textile Exhibit on 
August 9th.  Another extremely well-received exhibit.  The reception, headed 
up by one of our new Hospitality Hosts Lauren Shaver, was another home 
run and made me proud to be a Guild Member.  Thank you, Lauren, for an 
outstanding job. 
 
As we begin our new year, I encourage you to look for opportunities to 
become more involved in your Guild.  If you would like some suggestions, 
let me know! 

Gail Blalock, OHAG President 
 

The Fremont Art Association is holding its 54th 
Annual Art Show. Members and the general public 
are invited to submit two and three-dimensional 
art for this juried Art Show. The Show will be held 
at the Fremont Art Association Gallery at 37697 
Niles Blvd, Fremont.  The general public is 
welcome to submit entries. Works for the show 
will be selected through a juried process. Over 
$1,000.00 in prizes will be awarded. Entry is 
online only. For more information:  

https://www.fremontartassociation.org/annual-
art-show 

 

Local News 
 

Announcements to the members are now 
sent through MailChimp. 
 
If any member is not receiving these emails, 
please inform Seema Gupta at 
seema@mygupta.com so she may 
investigate the problem. 
 

 

https://www.fremontartassociation.org/annual-art-show
https://www.fremontartassociation.org/annual-art-show
mailto:seema@mygupta.com


 
The following members are requested to bring enough canapés or sweets for 15 people and help prior, during and 
after the reception with setup, kitchen food prep or at the bar. If you cannot bring your food or help, please arrange 
for a substitute.  If you have any questions please call Lauren Shaver 510.396.0061 or Karen Dobmeier at 
510.378.9090. Thank you!  
 

On the Verge by Nancy Brown  
Reception: Friday, October 4th 7-9 PM 
 

Harry Reis Dina Rubiolo Sundanda Sarker Kathryn Sherrod 
Anna & Gerald Robertson Nithya Ruff Barbara Schlein Marty Spellman 
Emile Rogers Ameena Saeed Kathleen Schwab Wendy Spellman 
Glauco Romeo & Maria Grazia Mark & Melissa Sanguinetti Lleana Soto Judy Sprague 
Jonathan & Alicia Robertson Lauren Shaver Mary Lou Strack Denny Stein 

 
 

The next event is the Holiday for the Arts 2019 show on December 9th – All members are reminded 
to bring a canape.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
51st Annual Textile Exhibit  
August 9th to September 27th 

 

Serra Center Art Program 
Reception Thursday, September 
26th 5:30-7:30 at the Dominican 
Sisters 
 
On the Verge by Nancy Brown  
October 4th to November 2nd 

 

Annual Holiday for the Arts 2019 
December 6th – 8th  

Read the newsletter online at http://www.olivehydeartguild.org/news.html  

Send an email to newsletter@olivehydeartguild.org to join OHAGNEWS email list   

Newsletter articles, information and submissions can also be sent to karen@cyberelite.com 

  
 

 

http://www.olivehydeartguild.org/news.html
mailto:newsletter@
mailto:karen@cyberelite.com

